
Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad 

Minutes of Meeting General Membership 

2 May 2018 

 

President: Jaime Packett brought meeting to order 1930.   

Thanked everyone and BOD. 

Getting a recruitment banner made to be placed at the road side.  

Val has an idea for a recruitment volunteer type of pamphlet. 

Landscaping will be TBD until roof is refinished.   We will 

continue to have monthly training sessions. Date of training   

will be fluid.  We have a potential new member Jessica Ester. 

Missing a battery off of 42 for the stretcher, would like to 

locate it. 

Treasurer:  Jeanne Widenmyer:  We had a good month.   

Financial report move to audit.  

1st. Lt Phil Shahan Report: Thank you all that answered calls 

this month. 

Thank you to all that attended training in April, hope to see 

more at the May training. 

May training 23rd at 1900.  Training meetings will not have a 

defined or set date moving forward.  However, I will endeavor to 

host training in the latter weeks of the month either on a Wed 

or Thursday evening. 

Up dated Protocol books will be placed in the ambulances over 

the week end. 

2nd. Lt. Absent 

Captain: Melvin Cockrell Thanked everyone for those who have run 

calls. 

Two signs stating the building has video motoring will be put 

up. 

Daily shifts are available.  

Melvin informed members that he has had a cardiac event, pace 

maker and defib monitor installed. A follow up showed a fluid 

buildup and will have to have a lead replaced.  Needless to say, 



he will be out of action for a while, but he said, “come find me 

will still be here.”   

VP Garfield Parker:  To add that Melvin is facing a serious 

health and financial period.  Would like the squad to sponsor on 

Face Book a go fund me page, start with that and see where that 

goes.  Very serious life issues Melvin is now facing.  Janice 

understands web page and will help with this endeavor.   

Fund raiser June 16, Chicken Dinner with all the fixings, 1600-

1900, $15.00.  More info later. 

Hope to get the donation letter out by 1 June. Jeanne will let 

everyone know. 

Going to get estimate on power washing for roof.  

President: Uniforms are still being looked into. Light weight 

jump suit might be an option.  Rain gear will be looked into.  

Jim Webber:  Calls 15, 2 Callao and 1 paid.  18 total 

Congrats Jim for completing the Infection Control Officer 

Course. 

Show and tell of the Reeves equipment. 

 Meeting adjourned 2030 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Madge Rollins 
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